June 20th. 1917

Mrs.F.R.S.Phillips, Asst.Secretary Old Spanish Trail, Care Tallahassee Boosters Club, Tallahassee,Fla.,

Dear Mrs. Phillips:

I write to make appreciative acknowledgment of your kind letter of the 19th, with interesting enclosures and thank you therefor.

I trust that you will be able to get to the Coastal Military Highway Convention as it looks like a good big thing. By the way life seems to be now, just one convention after another.

With best wishes, I beg to remain with much respect

Yours

Palmer Pillans